
WHERE TO GO FOR FURTHER INFORMATION  
  

The safeguarding/Child Protection Policy and School Ethos are available to view on the school 
website along with many other policies https://www.woodhousegrove.co.uk/school-
info/policies-handbooks/.  Our Inspection Body is the Independent Schools Inspectorate (ISI) 
telephone number 020 7600 0100 and our latest full inspection report can be found on our 
website.  All other policies are available on request from the school office (See Appendix) as 
well as the procedure in case a parent fails to collect a child and Missing Child Policy (See 
Appendix).  
  
Issued on a fortnightly basis is our bulletin which gives update information and details of events 
happening both at Ashdown Lodge and Bronte House.  This also includes important dates such 
as Christmas Fayres, Parents Evenings etc.  You may receive letters via e-mail or your child’s 
book bags, please check this regularly so that you don’t miss anything important.  Copies of 
timetables and topics covered will be sent home in your child’s book bag too. Please check 
Tapestry daily as well.  
  
There is also a new website for parents and practitioners www.foundationyears.org.uk which 
includes a range of information, resources and contacts.  Information on what’s going on in our 
area can also be found at www.familyinformationservices.org.uk or the DfES website at 
www.gov.uk  Details of our curriculum can be obtained from www.4children.org in the “What 
to Expect, When” document.  Further support for parents with young children can be found at 
local Children’s Centres.  Your child is eligible to start school (Reception) in the September 
following their 4th birthday.  Should you wish to apply for a maintained school place for your 
child after nursery you can find more information at www.leeds.gov.uk or 
www.bradford.gov.uk   This should be done in the first half term of the year in which they are 
in Nursery.  
  
Should parents believe that the requirements of the Early Years Foundation Stage are not 
being met, they may contact Ofsted and/or the Independent Schools Inspectorate, using the 
contact details below: 
 
Complaints to OFSTED regarding EYFS Service Providers Early Years / Foundation Stage parents 
may contact Ofsted at: Ofsted, Piccadilly Gate, Store Street, Manchester M1 2WD. General 
helpline 0300 123 1231; textphone no. 0161 618 8524 or by email: enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk  
 
Complaints to ISI regarding EYFS Service Providers Similarly, Early Years / Foundation Stage 
parents may contact ISI on 020 7600 0100 or by email: concerns@isi.net or by post: Independent 
Schools Inspectorate, CAP House, 9-12 Long Lane, London EC1A 9HA 
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